
FAUNTLEROY  COMMUNITY  ASSOCIATION 
Business Meeting  

 
 

Date: July 14, 2020 
 
 
Board:  
PRESENT ABSENT   PRESENT ABSENT  
    X  Bruce Butterfield      X               Susan Lantz-Dey 
    X  Catherine Bailey      X  Bill Wellington 
    X  Mike Dey        X   Marty Westerman 
    X  Alan Grainger      X  Nils von Veh 
        X  Alexis Zolner 
     X David Haggerty      X      Sydney 

Hammerquist 
    X      Frank Immel      X  Kimberly Terry 
         X Kris Ilgenfritz     
 
Guests: 
Tracey Record - WSBlog 
Jennifer Danner - SPD 
Nancy Olsen - Neighbor 
Captain Grossman - SPD 
Michelle Brown - Neighbor 
Peter Fritts - Neighbor 
 
Start: 7:03 PM 
 
End:  9:04 PM 
 
Mike Dey called the meeting to order,  
 
Minutes: May and June Minutes approved 
 
WS Police Report: 

• Captain Grossman introduced himself, 2 week on the job at SW precinct – 
Captain of South precinct prior, 23 years on force 

• Top 3 priorities: violent crime, auto theft, burglary 
• SW precinct closure is a pawn in political chess match for politicians 
• In general crime is down – auto theft is up – grant funding for Club is available to 

owners of target cars 
 
Ferry Update 

• Amy Scarton held online webinar to provide update on ferry service and impact 
of Covid 



• Dock expansion was highlighted – on hold due to lack of funding 
• Public outreach will begin when allowed and funding available 

 
New Membership and card feedback 

• 3,000 cards mailed out 
• 19 new members, need 26 to cover cost assuming $25/membership 

 
Website / Email monitoring 

• List of volunteer opportunities was reviewed and discussed 
• List of volunteer opportunities will be added to website 
• List of Departments (eg membership, new neighbor bags, newsletter etc) and 

related emails also be added to site 
• Emails will be redirected to responsible individual in FCA 

 
New Neighbor Bags 

• 130 new neighbors in catchment area last quarter 
• Determined that  a mask, letter from Mike, newsletter, post card and membership 

application would be mailed to new neighbors 
• Kimberly volunteered to print and cover cost of mailing, Thank you! 

 
Facebook – FCA page 

• Bill would like to back away from Facebook management, does not use much  
• Kimberly and Susan volunteered to monitor FCA Facebook page 
• Can notifications be set up to alert them of new post? 

 
Survey 

• Not a lot of progress 
• August deadline if want in next newsletter 
• Suggestions for topics: WS bridge, police, parking, crime, environmental, 

community events 
• Question to focus on actionable items 
• Subcommittee, Catherine, Bill, Sydney, Frank 

 
District 1 Community Network 

• Gondola idea was presented 
• Reconnect West Seattle Survey 
• Safe Streets program 
• Covid issues in neighborhoods 
• Affordable housing 

 
Adjourn 
 


